
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:      Baseball Discussion John Burch Park 
 
MEETING DATE: June 2, 2020   
 
 
BACKGROUND; 
 
Matt Montgomery requested this be on the agenda about 3 weeks ago to discuss the 
opening of John Burch Park for baseball games.  It looks like Executive Order 20-63 
Paragraph 6-C in effect did not change any rules with 10 or more people gathering and 
social distancing.   
 
The school also has addressed their concerns with summer school programs and any 
athletic activity on their fields.  They decided to keep the fields closed and to shut down 
all coaches and summer-based programs until June 15th or until further guidance comes 
down. 
 
The school has requested to meet with the city so we can work together on establishing 
joint guidelines for school and non-school programs. 
 
The City should be in favor of any and all activity that can be safely done in accordance 
with the Governor’s Executive Orders. 
 
This is another example of hard choices for the City Council. The liability of someone 
getting sick versus the people wanting to get back to normal.   
 
Another issue that residents are wondering is if the playgrounds (equipment) is open to 
the public.  Residents tear down the tape to access the playground so it may as well be 
open as long as social distancing can be done and gatherings of 10 or less is observed.   
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Please have the discussion on the request to use the baseball fields.  If the school is 
closing down their programs until June 15th or until further guidance is given, I believe 
we should follow the school and follow what is recommended from the State of 
Minnesota and the Governor’s Executive Orders.   
 
This information is valid as of this memo.  With this and other issues it may 
change before the City Council meeting. 
 
 






































